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specified minimum yield strength (SMYS) greater than 
42,000 psi but less than 65,000 psi. The table in SED's letter 
lists the 12 welds in Table 2. 
 
PG&E is in violation of Title 49 CFR §192.225 (a) because it 
produced the welds indicated in Table 2 using WPS 222SC-G 
Rev. 2 which is not qualified for welding Grade B material. 

Records (PQR) for these WPS were 
reviewed. The two welds were tested on 
California Steel (CSI) 12” 0.375” pipe that 
only differed in grade (the 222 used X60 and 
the 122 used X42). When the tensile test 
results for both PQR’s are compared, they 
both broke in the 70 ksi range, making them 
both compatible for welding the API grade 
grouping 1 (used for X42 pipe or below). The 
222Sc-G procedure tested out stronger than 
expected for an X60 tensile test, compared 
to an X42 tensile test.  Since they used the 
same filler metals (the only difference being 
the electrode diameters), as expected the 
metallurgical test results were very similar. 
The conclusion of this is that the 222Sc-G 
PQR meets all of the destructive testing 
requirements for the 122Sc-G PQR, with the 
exception of the base material used in the 
testing, but if we switched out the base 
materials (which was done on this job), our 
destructive testing data proves the welds 
would meet all the code requirements and 
design strengths needed for safe pipeline 
operation. 
 
A 5 minute meeting was distributed on 
March 10, 2017 to reinforce the 
requirement to adhere to weld procedure 
specifications. 

NOPV 2 PG&E is in violation of Title 49 CFR §192.241 (a)(1) because 
PG&E failed to ensure that the welding was performed in 
accordance with the correct welding procedure when it 
performed the visual inspections for the welds listed in Table 

PG&E recognizes this finding and has taken 
the following corrective actions: 
 
As noted during the audit, the incorrect 

5MM_WPSCo
mpliance.pdf 



2017 Fresno Division CPUC Audit Responses 

3 
 

2 in the SED's letter. welding procedure was used to perform 
visual inspections for the welds listed in 
Table 2 in the SED's letter. 
 
As noted in NOV 1, the destructive testing 
results recorded in the Procedure 
Qualification Records (PQR) for these WPS 
were reviewed and the welds listed in table 
2 were found to be safe. 
 
A 5 minute meeting was distributed in 
March 2017 on the adherence to weld 
procedure specifications. 

 


